Marks, Marley

From: Harrison, Gill

Sent: Friday, 5 August 2022 8:22 AM

To: Moyle, John

Subject: Fw: Letter to Mr. John Moyle

Attachments: letter.pdf

From: 平井 敏之 <toshiyuki_hirai@city.asakuchi.okayama.jp>

Sent: Thursday, 4 August 2022 6:54 PM

To: Harrison, Gill <gill.harrison@cttg.sa.gov.au>

Subject: Letter to Mr. John Moyle

EXTERNAL SENDER: Exercise caution before clicking on any links or opening attachments.

Dear Gill,

Please refer to the attached letter.

Kind Regards,

Toshiyuki Hirai Assistant Manager Human Development Division ASAKUCHI CITY BOARD OF EDUCATION

2244-2, Kamogata, Kamoagta-cho, Asakuchi-city, Okayama 719-0243 JAPAN TEL:+81-865-44-7055 FAX:+81-865-44-7602

e-mail:toshiyuki_hirai@city.asakuchi.lg.jp HP:http://www.city.asakuchi.lg.jp/

Asakuchi City 3050 Rokujoin-naka Kamogata-cho Asakuchi-shi, Okayama 719-0295

4 August, 2022

Mr. John Moyle City of Tea Tree Gully 571 Montague Rd Modbury SA 5092

Dear Mr. John Moyle

Thank you for your kind and considerate letter. I hope that you are well. We are excited to hear that establishing a sister city relationship with Ukraine is being considered, and we wish you all the best in this endeavor. I am likewise glad to hear that our long standing relationship as sister cities will continue to flourish.

As you have mentioned, the recent COVID-19 related pandemic has created considerable difficulties in maintaining international relations. We too are looking forward to the reduction in pandemic restrictions, and take this opportunity to talk briefly of the upcoming international exchange taking place on August 10th. Elementary and junior high school students in Asakuchi City will visit Modbury High School via online. Our students are looking forward to the opportunities this meeting will provide them. We hope to see many more cultural exchanges like this in the future.

In regards to city council changes, we understand that the members of both our cities may change. Nonetheless, we eagerly await the results of the elections as we look forward to establishing new and long-lasting relations with their successors. Unfortunately, we are sorry to hear that Ms. Elissa Graves will no longer be involved in our delegations. Nevertheless, we wish her a bright and prosperous journey ahead. Likewise, I am saddened by the news of your retiring, and I hope to thank you for all your efforts, especially in such difficult times. Despite this, I look forward to meeting your appointed successor, Mr. Ryan McMahon. I am certain he will make an excellent CEO.

For the time being, we wish you and Mayor Kevin Knight good health as we look forward to the continued growth of our sister city relationship.

學山康

Yours sincerely,

Kuriyama Yasuhiko

Mayor of Asakuchi City